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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
the next four years to deliver 190 new and upgraded 
schools to support communities across NSW. 
In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent on 
school maintenance over five years. This is the largest 
investment in public education infrastructure in the 
history of NSW. 

Curl Curl North Public School 

An upgrade at Curl Curl North Public School is 
progressing well.  At completion the project will 
provide: 

 40 new permanent teaching spaces

 A new library

 A new hall

 Upgraded staff and administration facilities

 New landscaping and upgraded outdoor 
play areas.

Progress summary 

Works are continuing to progress on schedule.   
Stage 1 works will continue into early 2020 and once 
the students have moved into the new Stage 1 
buildings the contractor will begin working on Stages 
2 and 3. 

Summer school holiday works 

During the school holidays the construction 
contractor will continue to progress both internal and 
external works. 

 Regular site construction hours are: 

 7:00am – 6:00pm Monday to Friday

 7:00am – 1:00pm Saturday

There are no works on Sundays or public holidays. 

Over the Christmas period, there will be no works 
on site from 24 to 29 December, 31 December or 
1 January. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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Frequently asked questions 

What works will be completed over the holidays? 

During the school holidays the construction 
contractor will continue to progress both external and 
internal works.

What are the construction working hours? 

Approved standard construction hours are: 

 7:00am – 6:00pm Monday to Friday

 7:00am – 1:00pm Saturday

No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. 

Will construction take place over Christmas and 
New Year? 

The construction site will be closed from 24 to 29 
December, 31 December 2019 and 1 January 2020. 

What safety measures will be in place? 

The site will be secured.  A 24 hour telephone number is 
provided in case there are any urgent issues. 

How will traffic be managed? 

The construction contractor will provide traffic 
management on site as required. 

Who can I contact if I have a concern about 
construction works over the holidays?  

If you have any queries or concerns about this project 
you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651. 

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from Monday 
23 December to Friday 3 January inclusive. 

In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 


